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Dear Parents,

Sleep. Lack of this basic need has been mentioned in almost every struggling student/parent meeting we have had
this week. Our kids are not sleeping well or enough. The main culprit is screen time. Whether it is staying up late
gaming, watching YouTube, or communicating via social media, students are on their devices until the wee hours
of the morning on school nights. Teens need 8-10 hours of sleep per night to function well throughout their day. If
lack of sleep is an issue at your house, consider working together as a family to put some strategies in place to
assist your child in getting more and better sleep.
Suggestions:

● Have them surrender their phone at bedtime.
● Charge the phone in another room, or at least on the other side of the room, at bedtime.
● If it’s a gaming issue, power off the modem at night. (When my boys were teens, I kept the modem in my

room.)
● Limit caffeine and energy drinks
● Maintain a regular sleep schedule, even on weekends and breaks
● Mitigate worry by talking through things as much as possible
● Try melatonin

Also, we have a long term substitute, Mr. Ian Passerelli, for the remainder of the semester in Orchestra.  Mr.
Madonia’s wife is expecting their first child in a couple of months and she is needing extra help. He resigned in
order to have more flexibility in his schedule. Mr. Passerelli had subbed for Mr. Madonia earlier this year and really
enjoyed our community and the musicality of our students. I contacted him and he is very excited to have the
opportunity to join our music department. His email is ipassarelli@addenbrooke.org if you ever need to
communicate with him. He is also teaching the senior piano elective and Personal Finance.

Have a restful weekend.
Mrs. Lamgo

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Teacher Spotlight:

Mrs. Tonia Sassolino
Academic Support Department

Mrs. Sassolino is a native of Denver, Colorado, and has been a teacher at Addenbrooke for nine years. She is
married, with three adult children. Tonia attended Evergreen High School, then attended Colorado Mountain
College in Steamboat Springs for obvious reasons. She loves to ski. She then transferred to Arapahoe Community
College, and finished a degree in Organizational Management at Colorado Christian University. She received a
Master’s Degree in Special Education from Regis University and has been a SpEd teacher for 18 years.

mailto:ipasserlli@addenbrooke.org


As previously mentioned, Mrs. Sassolino loves skiing, as she puts it, slummin’ and bummin’. Her favorite places
are Breckenridge and Copper Mountain. In the summer, she loves to paddleboard. She was also brave enough to
admit she loves playing Candy Crush and Homescapes. Mrs. Sassolino is a fixture at Addenbrooke, and we hope
that continues for many years to come.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

*REMINDER*
If you haven’t done so already, please register your current student/s by letting us know if you intend to
return or enroll new students. This EnrollJeffco link will provide all the information you need to enroll or

register your student/s for the 23/24 school year.

Current families can also update their contact information in the Infinite Campus portal. If assistance is
needed with usernames or passwords, please utilize the Personal Account Manager.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
New Drivers - Second Semester
Traditionally, there are quite a few new drivers after Christmas break. There is no assigned parking in the
east lot. Second semester usually brings more drivers than spots, so parking is on a first-come,
first-served basis. As a reminder, DO NOT PARK in the lot of the building east of us. Anyone who
parks there will be towed! There is on-street parking on southbound Teller from Jefferson to the street
light directly in front of our entrance. If your student parks on the street, and they are the first one, ask
them to park all the way up to the light. If that is done, we can fit six extra cars on the street.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Upcoming Events

January 28 Winter Formal 8:00 p.m. - 11:00 p.m.

January 30 - February 16 The Purple Penny Drive (See Flier Below)

February 1 Senior Capstone Deadline for Annotated Bibliography

February 7 Board of Directors Meeting 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. High School 3rd floor

February 10 PACS Meeting 8:00 a.m. Grammar Commons

February 13 Valentine's Day Bake Sale

February 17 - 20 No School - Mini Winter Break

February 27 High School Spring Sports Try-Outs (Boys Volleyball and Girls Soccer)

March 3 Senior Capstone Deadline for Thesis and Outline

March 15 Senior Capstone - Rough Draft Due

March 17 - 26 Spring Break

https://www.jeffcopublicschools.org/schools/enrollment/enrolljeffco
https://pam.jeffco.k12.co.us













